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Dear Colleagues,

Our journal - JTGGA - is at your disposal again with a new issue full of high quality content. 
I would like to extend my sincere thanks to the scientists submitting their high quality 
scientific manuscripts to our journal.

In this issue, you will find an important research that presents normative values of 
intracranial translucency in the first trimester screening of normal singleton pregnancies 
of the Turkish population. As you all know, clomiphene citrate has some negative effects 
on the endometrium. On this matter, another interesting research published is the one 
that determines the effect of vaginally administered local estrogen on endometrial 
thickness and pregnancy rates in clomiphene citrate stimulated cycles. An exciting study 
from Georgia aimed to determine the prevalence of dysmenorrhea in female adolescents 
living in Tbilisi, Georgia; searching possible risk factors and establishing an association, 
if any, with nutrition and sleep hygiene. An attractive article about metabolic syndrome, trying to identify biochemical 
factors that serve as predictors for the metabolic syndrome in patients with polycystic ovary syndrome, and investigating 
the value of adipocytokines in the prediction of metabolic syndrome is also in this issue. Besides these research articles, 
you will find interesting case reports and a quiz in this issue.

I would like to remind my young colleagues at the beginning of their academic career that our journal is indexed by 
many internationally accepted databases such as SIIC, Tübitak/Ulakbim Turkish Medical Index, Turkish Citation Index, 
EBSCO host, SCOPUS, Excerpta Medica (EMBASE), DOAJ database, Gale/Cengage Learning, ProQuest, CINAHL and 
Index Copernicus. Our young colleauges can also contact the editorial team directly in order to be a reviewer and 
become actively involved in the evaluation process of our journal.

Besides these scientific studies, I want to report proudly that our 4th Social Resposiblity Project - “Just For Me” was held 
in Rize on June 6-7, 2012 with the support and active participation of distinguished foundation member professors all 
over the country. Financed solely by our foundation, the project was held in four steps. The first step was the public 
awareness meetings for the community about general women’s health, gynecologic cancers, pregnancy process and 
contraception. The conferences for the health professionals such as doctors, nurses and midwifes working in the area 
followed these meetings. Simultaneously, a colposcopy course was held for the first time in Rize by some renowned 
gynecologic oncology professors in our group. Our colleagues, working in difficult conditions, enjoyed meeting and 
sharing ideas with experienced scientists and motivated themselves for serving the public. The third step of our project 
was breast cancer screening at the specially equipped mobile screening vehicle provided by the Cancer Department 
of the Ministry of Health. The professors have been involved in breast ultrasonography, breast examination and 
mammography. Two women were diagnosed with cervical cancer and their treatment was planned by the experts. 
Even this result proved to us that we are successful in this project. Finally, we have visited the Rize State Hospital and 
donated a NST device for the use of our colleagues. We felt the satisfaction of being involved in a social responsibility 
project to do something useful for our country. I would like to thank specially the director of this project Assoc. Prof. 
Batuhan Özmen, all TAJEV members and SERENAS team involved in the project. 

I sincerely hope that the third issue of this year will be a valuable contribution for our dear colleagues and Gynecology 
and Obstetrics community.

Best regards, 

Prof. Dr. Cihat Ünlü
Editor in Chief of the JTGGA
President of TAJEV




